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Madam President,

The Chief Executive reports in his address that the recovery of the Hong Kong economy since 2003 is broad-based and sustainable. In particular, the domestic economy has started to perform much better.

A good illustration of this comes from the insurance industry. In the first three quarters of last years, we saw life insurance business pick up by 31 percent. That’s a clear sign of confidence, and people planning for the long-term future.

As the Chief Executive indicated, our economic future largely lies in financial and producer services. These are areas where Hong Kong has a clear comparative advantage. We have the infrastructure, the institutions and the clusters of skills that other regional cities cannot match.

I am surprised that even now, I still meet journalists, visitors from overseas and other people, who believe Hong Kong competes with other cities in the region. We don’t compete with them. They do what they are best at doing – maybe manufacturing – and we do what we are best at, like financing and servicing the industries in those other cities.

However, some of these other cities do believe that they can compete with us. I think they will find it difficult. It makes a long time to develop institutions and critical mass. But it is interesting to see them try, because it shows us what they consider to be our weaknesses. Looking at places like Shanghai and Singapore, I believe they see our weak spots as attracting talent, and keeping it.

The Chief Executive announced plans in his policy address to examine ways to draw talented and skilled people to Hong Kong from the Mainland and around the world. I fully support this idea.

The Government will need to exercise leadership here. With unemployment still a problem, some people may be suspicious about opening the door to new migrants. We need to make it clear that people with energy and new ideas can create wealth and employment. And we need policies that encourage such people to move here.

We also need to keep talent. And this bring us to the subject of quality of life. This is not a luxury – a bit of icing on the cake. In future, this will be as important to our economic success as good infrastructure, rule of law, clean government and so on.

The state of our air, the fumes in our streets, the lack of space, the low priority given to preserving the appearance of our city – these things threaten our economy. If we can’t make Hong Kong into a nicer place – a place where talented and skilled people and their families want to live – we will lose our edge. Other cities in the region know this.

Madam President, like the Chief Executive, I look forward to seeing continued healthy economic development.

